
 

Weekly Update 

11.11.24  - 15.11.24 

Dear Parent/ Carer, 

  

There has been so much going on this week, I am not sure we can fit it all into one newsletter! 

The week started with the school community honouring Armistice Day in a moving ceremony of 

Remembrance - it was wonderful to see our students representing the Forces and watching the 

falling poppies, as our school observed the two minutes silence. A moving tribute to those who 

gave so much. 

  

This week we welcomed Mr Rickard from Plympton St Maurice Primary School and Councillor 

Beer who, along with touring the school and dropping into lessons, got to see the work of our 

Dance students who were working with the Matthew Bourne Company in developing 

interpretations of Swan Lake. As always, our students shone and upheld the values of the 

Academy - they were also really tired by the end of the day! Our visitors also got a chance to 

speak to our Sixth Form students who are starting to get offers from a range of Universities, 

including Russell Group, as well as success with Apprenticeship applications. 



  

There is so much more I could tell you about including our House Relaunch, SPARX t-shirts, 

positive ClassCharts points -  but if you don't already, please follow our Facebook page which we 

are updating more regularly so you can see some of the great work we are doing and also see 

the information below. 

  

Thanks for your continued support. 

  

Shaun Willis. 

Headteacher. 

 

Subject Showcase : English  

Black History Month 

Over half term, students were tasked with researching someone they were interested in for 

their Black History Month Homework. We had some excellent responses to showcase. 

Full Force Friday! 

To develop students resilience in extended writing, we have been challenging students to 

complete independent extended writing on Friday each week. This week's student pick is from 

Mr Livingstone who was really impressed with Y11 Kiri's resilience, creativity and effort in 

writing a Dystopian response.  



 



 



 



 



 

Year Nine Christmas Shoebox Appeal 

Year Nine tutor groups have taken on a Christmas Shoebox Appeal this year and have worked as 

a group to create presents ready to be sent off anywhere around the world for children who 

may be less fortunate. Miss Hulcoop has been so impressed by the level of kindness, 

thoughtfulness and organisation from our Year Nine students this term and wanted to celebrate 

them widely! Well done Year Nine !   



 

 



New Adventures Dance Workshops 

 

 



 



 



 

New Adventures Swan Lake Workshop  

This week students from Plympton Academy took part in a workshop with professional dancers 

and company members from Matthew Bourne's New Adventures. The session was based on 

Matthew Bourne's iconic Swan Lake and our students really took flight on this project soaring 

and gliding across the dance studio in the style of contemporary/ballet.  



Student quote:  

This was an amazing opportunity for us to work with professionals who have been in Swan Lake, 

to have them at the Academy with us was really special.  

-Tilly 

 

In addition: 

It was brilliant to see the students being creative in the space. They were hardworking, resilient 

and represented the Academy so well- Miss Bond  

Mrs Jenner Head of Dance at Plympton Academy said:  

Providing these opportunities for students to work with industry professionals is so valuable, our 

young people are able to gain so much knowledge and perspective from experts that help them 

to gain insight, skill and make connections, these experiences form such important lifelong 

memories.  

 

Swan Lake Theatre Trip  

In addition to the professional workshops the Dance Department organised a theatre trip for 

students to watch Matthew Bourne's Swan Lake, it was a truly spectacular show, and our 

students were in awe of the production and the sheer talent of the performers.  

 

Over the course of this academic year the Dance Department will be providing more 

opportunities, and preparing for the highly anticipated Fusion Dance Platform, we look forward 

to welcoming members of our community and Parents/carers to this event. 



Student Showcase  

 

 

We’re always looking for ways to celebrate the amazing achievements of our students. That ’s 

why, every Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, and Friday, we host a Student Showcase during 

lunchtime. This is an opportunity for students to bring their best work, be it from the classroom 

or beyond and share it with a member of the Senior Leadership Team.  

This week, Ruby from Year 7 stopped by with her incredible Maths and English work 

(pictured).  We encourage all our students to take part in the showcase. Whether it’s an art 

project, a science experiment, a piece of writing, or anything else you’re proud of—bring it 

along and share your success! 



House System Relaunch 

 

We are excited to announce the relaunch of our House System, a tradition at Plympton 

Academy that aims to foster a sense of belonging, school spirit, and healthy competition across 

all year groups. The House System will play a central role in strengthening our school 

community by bringing students together in ways that encourage personal growth, teamwork, 

and leadership. 

Each House will be named after Plymouth figures that have achieved success both nationally 

and globally, and students will be placed into one of these Houses at the beginning of the year. 

House membership will remain with each student throughout their time at Plympton Academy, 

allowing them to build strong connections with fellow House members across different year 

levels. 

As part of the relaunch of our House System, we are excited to invite parents to take an active 

role in the selection of 5 House nominations.  A letter went home via email on the 12th of 

November with details of how to cast your vote for one of the following House names. 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

Sixth Form Stars 

 

This week, we’re thrilled to shine the spotlight on our sixth form star Grace! Grace has received 

a full set of university offers to study Psychology, including offers from Russell Group universities 

- congratulations, Grace! 

The good news doesn’t stop there. Across the sixth form, 17 university applications have already 

been submitted, and the offers have been rolling in spanning a wide range of disciplines. From 

Law and Diagnostic Radiography to Midwifery, International Relations and Politics, Criminology, 

and Graphic Design, our students are being recognised for their passion and academic 



commitment. Some of the offers are from institutions such as Cardiff, Exeter, Queen Mary, and 

Southampton, showcasing our students' ambition.  

In addition to these offers, several students have been invited to interview for competitive 

midwifery and primary education courses. We’re also excited to see students pursuing degree 

apprenticeships, with some receiving interview calls from leading employers like Babcock, 

providing an incredible opportunity to combine work and study. 

Jorgie  - Street House Champion  

 

Congratulations to Year 8 student Jorgie!  

Jorgie brought home some fantastic achievements from the recent Street House Championship 

in Taunton! She earned 1st place in her duo, a couple of impressive 2nd places, and celebrated 

her first-ever 1st place in the individual competition!  

Well done, Jorgie –  Keep up the amazing work! 



Sparx Reader Leader Board 

Huge congratulations to our Sparx Reader Champions and all our Sparx Gold Readers! You've all 

done an amazing job – keep up the fantastic work! 

 

We are a community – courageous, compassionate and curious about 

our world. 

We hope you have a lovely weekend. 
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